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From the President's Desk - 

 

A new day, a new year, a new chapter for St. Croix HCE.  I hope to be as good a president as Wanda has been.  

When I think back to all the talented women who have served as county president I know I have some big 

shoes to fill.  Please be advised that I won't hesitate to ask for help if needed. 

 

I do have a couple of goals for this year.  The first is to increase awareness of what HCE is.  Don't be afraid to 

talk to people about who we are and what we do.  Maybe we can submit a newspaper article or post brochures 

in libraries, laundromats, at the gym, or grocery stores.  As public awareness grows, so does our membership.  

The Deer Park club is working on signing up four new members.  Way to go ladies.   

 

My other goal is to offer more fun or educational experiences for us and our community.  February has the 

Spud Spectacular.  We furnish the baked potatoes and others can bring the toppings.  Melissa Heath will be 

helping us with our fitness routine.  Wanda will be talking about sex trafficking and how to stay safe and I will 

be talking about membership.  Those who come are asked to bring two cans of food which will be donated to a 

local food shelf. 

 

In March, we are having a special interest meeting to learn how to make items for the 2020 State Conference, 

ie. scrubbies and bags.  June will be a tour, play or some other fun outing.  That leaves a lot of months free for              

something else.  Let me know if you have an idea or a topic you want more information about. 

 

We have a signed contract for the Hudson House as our site for the 2020 Conference and are now looking for 

speaker and workshop ideas. 

 

We are still looking for someone to be county vice president. 

 

One final item, any club that would like me to visit at one of their meetings, just give me a call,715-338-9214.    

 

                                            Linda Sutherland, St. Croix County President 
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St. Croix County HCE Executive Board Meeting 

                                                 Tuesday, January 8,2019  2 PM   Ag Center, Baldwin, WI 

 

Opened meeting with creed and pledge by President Linda Sutherland. 

Secretary Report - Minutes in newsletter, Phoebe S. made a motion to approve, Betty L. seconded, motion passed. 

Treasurer s report by Phoebe Shourds discussed budget sheet passed out to board members. She has more Kwik Tr ip 

cards for purchase if you want. Sent in Pennies for Friendship for year. There are 99 members. Treasurer report placed on 

file. Motion made  by Wanda B.to audit treasurer s report for the last two years. Jean K. seconded. Motion passed. Wanda 

B., Linda S. and Lois B. will do audit. Phoebe will consult. 

Roll Call- Absent; Donna Wilcoxson, JoLane Anderson. Also need a new Vice President.  Guests; Merlee Jensen, Char 

Croes. 

Committee Reports: 

Cultural Arts- Char Croes reporting. Tuesday, March 26 to make scrubbies for 2020 conference items to put in give away 

bags and to make bags. We would like someone to come from each club to help make these. Linda S. has some of the yarn. 

We are going to make about 300 of each. Help is needed! 

International-Jean Kelly reporting; No new information for Fall Council meeting on speaker. Reported on Nicaraguan           

situation, still unsettled in that country, but they are still getting the supplies of sewing goods, cooking and hair products. 

Jean and Phoebe have quite a few supplies to take to Stevens Point to ship. Keep them coming in. 

Marketing- report by Wanda B. for JoLane A. Sent a check for items purchased at District Fall meeting, to state marketing 

chair. Call Wanda if you want to buy any HCE items. 

Membership- 99 members {87 club members, 12 individual}. Have three  new members  from last year. Possibly getting 

four more new members. Jean has a potential member she will invite to Deer Park HCE meeting in Feb. 

Scholarship-Phoebe S. reporting-Any HCE member’s child or grandchild going on to higher education is eligible, one for              

teaching and one general scholarship, each is for $750.We have to put one more form in the newsletter. Forms due April 1. 

 

Old Business - Spud Spectacular, Feb. 12, 11:30 am. Bring 2 canned goods and bring a non-HCE friend if you can to gain 

interest in membership. Melissa Heath will lead us in a workout.  Also, board members will give a summary of their classes 

taken at State Convention if they want. Wanda B. may invite a police officer to talk on "stranger danger". 

June - Tour or play perhaps. Ideas include Barron/Cameron Heritage Museum, wineries. Linda S. reporting. 

Special Interest meeting in March for scrubbies: Linda S. granddaughter also has something to share with us that day. 

Vice President: needed by 2020.If you know of an HCE member  interested please contact Linda S. 

Special Interest Ideas: Phoebe S. pointed out many clubs in other  counties in the state have a program or  lesson every 

month. Talked about maybe having the "flute lady"  for Spring Council and Women Walk the World. 

Conference theme 2019 - "HCE Lights up our Life". Extra category this year for Cultural arts entry; "Hatti s HCE Hat," as 

HCE members wear many hats in our lives. So decorate a hat appropriately and enter it in St. Croix County HCE Spring 

Council Cultural Arts show to have a chance for it to go to State convention.' 

Additional Business -The next Meet and Greet will be March 27 at Pete’s Pizza in New Richmond. 

2020 State Conference has been confirmed to be held at Hudson House Hotel. If you have speaker  ideas or  presenter  

ideas for classes, contact Linda S. Merlee Jensen suggested maybe having the Memories for some entertainment for music 

and comedy.  

  

Next Board Meeting: March 12,2019 at 2 PM. 

 

Children s  Business Fair will be held in Turtle Lake. Ideas, products, inventions by children. Phoebe made a motion to             

donate $50 to this event. Lois B. seconded. Motion passed. 

 

Closed meeting with Homemaker s Prayer.                                                                 Submitted by Stephany Bourdon 

                                                               St. Croix County HCE Secretary 

                                                               January 8, 2019 
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HCE SCHOLARSHIPS 

 
Children and grandchildren of HCE members and adults     

returning to school may apply for the HCE Scholarship of 

$750 and the Rural School Book Scholarship of $750.            

Scholarship applications are due to the scholarship committee 

by April 1.   

 

Applications are available from the Extension office in                   

Baldwin, in this newsletter or on the website, http://

stcroix.uwex.edu/family-living/home-community-education-

hce.  The applications start on page eight in this newsletter. 

 

Completed applications and                 

letters of recommendation are to be 

sent to Donna Wilcoxson, 1027           

Hazel Street; River Falls, WI 54022.  

Scholarships will be awarded at the 

Spring  Council meeting April 26. 

Spud Spectacular 

February 12, 2019 

Ag & Education Center, Baldwin 

11:30am 

 

Make plans now to join us for a baked potato pot luck at the Ag center. The HCE   Executive Board will     

supply a nice big baked potato or sweet potato and coffee.  Please bring a serving of your favorite topping. 

Bacon bits, broccoli, cheese, meat, onions, etc...  There isn't much that doesn't work on a spud! 

 

We will start with some movement with Melissa Heath.  She will provide the drumsticks but please bring two 

canned goods (as your weights).  Don’t let this intimidate you, most of the movement will be sitting in your 

chair.  You are more than welcome to bring your canned goods home or leave it to donate to the food pantry. 

 

If you plan to attend, please contact Linda Sutherland at 715-338-9214 so they have enough supplies and         

potatoes. See you there! 

SAVE THE DATE 

Spring Council 

April 26, 2019 10:00am 

Hammond Town Hall 

  

The Spring Council meeting will be held at the 

Hammond Town Hall, 1819 County Road E on 

April 26.  Join us at 9:30 am for registration 

and coffee. 

 

Please bring a salad for every two people     

attending.  If it is warm, bring your salads on 

ice or in a cooler as there is limited refrigerator 

space.  Also, bring a serving spoon for your  

salad. 

Healthy Lifestyle 

 

In 2018 34 counties participated in "HCE Healthy Lifestyle Survey". The West District had the greatest participa-

tion, 28% of the members.  The Northeast District had the greatest number eating 5 or more servings of fruits and 

vegetables at 50% of those replying.  The Northwest District had the highest rate of members eating most of their 

diets from local food at 28%.  Congratulations to all who participated! 

  

Please mail all 2019 survey results by June 15, 2019.  Counties with the greatest percentages will be recognized at 

the WAHCE state conference in September.  These results will also be used in a report given by the Wisconsin 

WAHCE President at the NVON Conference in July. 

  

Questions may be emailed to Veronica Sustar at va914@yahoo.com, phone 608-847-1140.   

Program Directory Update—International Leader is Jean Kelley not Stephany Bourdon 

mailto:va914@yahoo.com
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Hattie’s Corner 

 

Do you know what the favorite toy is for kids at Christmas or birthdays?  The box that the toy came in.  

Boxes become cars, storage for other toys, building blocks, and if they are big enough a hiding place from 

Mom.  I saved lots of time and money this past year and just gave boxes. 

 

Christmas was a time for memories too.  When I was just a little Hattie I grew up on a farm.  Every so            

often Dad would butcher a pig.  Mom would take all the nice fat and render it down into lard.  She saved 

the “cracklings”, that’s the leftovers after rendering, and would add them to many dishes including green 

beans.  Do you suppose that was the precursor to green bean casserole? 

 

Now it’s time to tackle that pile of seed catalogs on the back porch.  This year the first one came the early 

part of October.  Next thing you know they will be coming before the Fourth of July.  I only order from 

catalogs of two of the companies.  The rest of them I tear apart and use around the plants or between the 

rows to keep the weeds down in my garden and raised beds.  I also found a good summer time use for snow 

fence.  I put it around the raised beds to keep the deer and rabbits out.  They don’t seem to bother the corn, 

tomatoes, and peppers so I don’t fence those things in. 

 

What are some gardening hints from your experience?  If you have a good idea for keeping those pesky 

black beetles with yellow spots away, please let me know.   

 

Hope the new year goes great and keep on sending me your ideas and hints.   

 

See you later, love and laughter from Hattie. 

HCE NEWSLETTER 

Memorial Leadership Scholarship   

 

The Memorial Leadership Scholarship was established through a memorial from the Betty Hilbert estate and 

the monies from the WAHCE Legacy Fund.  This scholarship ($200) is to be used to encourage members of 

WAHCE to seek leadership training so they may become capable, willing and enthusiastic leaders in the             

organization.   

 

This scholarship is available to WAHCE members only for registration to a leadership program. (Members of 

the WAHCE State Board are not eligible.)   The application is due June 30th to the Scholarship Chair and 

may be used for leadership opportunities during the previous months from the last Scholarship, as well as to 

upcoming leadership opportunities.  

 

To apply for this scholarship, see the copy in this newsletter, request a copy at the UW-Extension Office or 

visit the website at:  http://www.wahceinc.org/memorialleadership.pdf. 

 

Linda Sutherland 

1594 5th Avenue 

Star Prairie WI 54026 

http://www.wahceinc.org/memorialleadership.pdf
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Club News: 

Glover—The November club meeting the monthly program was on Iceland presented by Carol Senn.  The Treasurer 

report was corrected for over payment of dues.  The usual donation for Pennies for Friendship of $25 was deducted 

from the overpayment.  The balance of the overpayment has been received in the form of a check for $65.  The club 

approved the $25 donation for Pennies for Friendship after the fact.  Poinsettia will be ordered for Wellhaven as a           

gesture of thanks for the meeting space.  A budget of $40 was approved.  The December meeting will be on the 20th at 

Betty’s home.  Members voted to cancel the January 2019 meeting in advance.  During the December meeting the 

Treasurer reported when she tallied actual contributions members gave $41.15.  A discussion resulted in a move to 

donate an additional $20 to Pennies for Friendship for a total of $45.00.  The dues of $10 will be collected at this 

meeting after auction.  After the meeting was adjourned, they held their Christmas party. 

Lincoln—The November monthly lesson was on pumpkins presented by Jody Wolski.  Some members had to finish 

the project at home due to equipment malfunction.  Roll call was taken by discussing museums in Wisconsin.  We  

discussed a club road trip in the spring or summer to the House on the Rock.  Joan and Louise attended Fall Council 

and they shared some information provided by the speaker, Jennifer O’Neill about estate planning.  Jody showed some 

basket items for our next year’s fair donation.  We should be thinking of fillers for the basket.  The club Christmas 

party will be Friday, December 13 at 6pm at Louise’s home.  Members will bring items or money for the Family           

Resource Center in lieu of exchanging gifts.  Gary Peterson will be invited to the Christmas party as will members 

spouses.  January meeting will be on the 15th at Mary’s home. 

Pleasant Grove—The club met on November 8 at Shirley’s home.  The monthly lesson was that everyone shared a 

topic that was presented by each member.  The club gained one new member, Martha from Menomonie. 

Meet and Greet Opportunities 

A variety full menu is offered at all restaurants 

 

There will be NO February Meet and Greet 

 

Wednesday, March 27 

Pete’s Pizza; 1230 North Knowles Ave., New Richmond 

 

Meet and Greet gatherings are at 11:30am  

Join us for a good meal and great company!! 

 

Committee:  Joan Brown 715-749-3302 and Wanda Breitbach 715-248-3806 

 

* Please call Joan a day before to RSVP for head count for the restaurant * 

 

* If area schools are cancelled due to snow or cold,  

Meet and Greet will also be cancelled—stay warm and safe!* 

Feb 12 Spud Spectacular/Melissa fitness, Nutrition/ 

what we learned at conference 

Ag Center 11:30 

Mar 12 Executive Board Meeting Ag Center 2:00 – 3:30pm 

Mar 26 Special Interest – Crochet Scrubbies for      

Conference 

Ag Center 11:00 – 3:00pm 

Calendar of Events 
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